
Notice to Certain Local Non-Public Schools Posted April, 2023 

 

The Boulder Valley School District currently has grants from the Colorado Department of Education, that 
provide out-of-school time programs (after school, before school, on summer break) at Alicia Sanchez 
International Elementary School in Lafayette, Colorado, and Emerald Elementary School in Broomfield, 
Colorado. A third center is hosted at Justice High School (an alternative school for at-risk students) in 
Lafayette. These are funded by multi-year federally-sourced Title IV 21st Century Learning Center 
grants. The district has recently applied for funding to add Centers at Angevine Middle School and 
Centaurus High School in Lafayette, and Columbine, Crest View, University Hill, and Whittier 
elementary schools in Boulder 

 
The Learning Centers located at these schools may provide academic support, such as tutoring, academic 
enrichment (e.g.STEM, arts, physical activities/sports, etc.), and parent education and involvement 
programming (ESL, parenting, etc.). Age-appropriate services are designed to meet the needs of low-
income, immigrant, English-learner, disabled, and/or homeless students, children of color, and other 
underserved or at-risk pupils, and their parents. The Centers do not provide daily child care or summer 
school. 

 
Children attending nonpublic schools that are near the schools listed above, or who live in neighborhoods 
adjacent to these schools, may be eligible to participate in their Learning Center programs, under the 
‘equitable services’ provisions of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act. 

 
To find out more about these programs, or request participation on behalf of one or more of your 
students, please contact the BVSD Office of Grants and Federal Programs, by emailing 
bee.wallace@bvsd.org. 
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